
 

Erie County Sheriff’s Office Media Release Summary 

Dates: 07/31/2025 to 08/6/2025 

 

The Erie County Sheriff’s Office responded to 259 calls the week of this report.  Below is a 

sampling of the noteworthy incidents in Grand Island. 
 

 

Date Type Street Narrative 

08/01 Larceny Carter Creek Deputies responded to a report of items stolen from a vehicle 

overnight. Ongoing investigation.   

08/02 Vehicle Fire Beaver Island Deputies responded to a report of a vehicle fire. The fire was 

extinguished. No injury.  

08/02 Warrant Huth Rd Deputies responded to a house for a possible break-in. After 

investigation and interview it was determined that it was a false 

report. The complainant did have an active warrant, and the 

complainant was detained, and the warrant was served.     

08/05 Fraud Baseline Rd Deputies responded to a possible fraud. The complainant 

reported that a suspect presented themselves as a member of 

law enforcement and demanded payment in the form of gift 

cards. The complainant was assisted by Deputies, and the 

incident was investigated.  

   ** Deputies responded to 1 Business Burglary Alarms this 

week ** 

   ** Deputies responded to 2 Residential Burglary Alarms this 

week ** 

   ** Deputies responded to 3 Mental health call this week ** 

   ** Deputies responded to 3 Welfare Check(s) this week ** 

   ** Several First Aid calls handled during the week** 

 


